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Baptisms: Rosalie Weaver 2/10/19 
Weddings: none 
Funerals: Anne Meek 2/23/19 
 
Planning month 
February is a planning month for the staff at Trinity. Lent is full of activity and it takes 
many hands to plan and execute our ministry during this holy season. Thank you to all 
our staff and volunteers who make it happen. 
 
Stewardship  
Very good initial meeting with the Stewardship Team about an expanded approach to 
total stewardship, “Give, Serve, Lead.” Look for some really good work to come out of 
this team. Our first focus is going to be on developing service and leadership 
development opportunities. Thank you to Jen and Mike Schwalm for leading this team. 
 
Time away 
Linda and I were able to get some time away for my birthday. Had a wonderful 
weekend in New York with our sons.  
 
Carlisle Pike Corridor 
The pastors will meet this week with our synod representatives and local pastors on an 
ongoing mission strategy for the Carlisle Pike. Stay tuned. 
 
Germany and Oberammergau trip 
I would like the Council’s permission to advertise a trip to the “Luther” lands in Germany 
that I am hosting in the congregation. This would included the use of the mailing list, 
electronic and social media, and print resources.  The trip is September 23-October 3, 
2020 and also includes the passion play held in Oberammergau, Bavaria.  
 
Your servant in Christ, 
 
Pastor Jack Horner 


